
Gene Spangrude 
 
My comments, including three (3) PDF attachments, are focused towards the 'historical conditions'
of the Lower Columbia River Basin, including the Lower Snake River.

Salmon related issues have been long documented and presented in various Reports, including
Federal Government documents. Excerpts from two Federal Documents dating from the 1870's and
1890's are part of my submittal; and illustrate the historical presence of these concerns. Included
within one report is a map showing the extent of Salmon presence based on field visits made during
that era.

In the mid-1870's, 'Water Temperature Data' was briefly collected on the Lower Columbia River
downstream of Portland, Oregon; and as can be noted from a table in the report prepared even in the
1870's 'Water Temperatures exceeded 68 Degrees F' on the Lower Columbia River; and no apparent
concern was expressed over this condition; which was experienced long before the construction of
Lower Columbia or Lower Snake River Projects. This data is included in my 1870's era report
attached.

Another attached document lists various publications which have been written since the 1800's
about various Salmon issues within the Columbia River Basin.

Another attached document presents several years of Lower Snake River Water Temperature data;
which was collected in the 1950's; prior to the construction of the Lower Snake River Projects.
Even in its 'un-dammed condition' Lower Snake River water temperatures exceeded 68 Degrees F
Standard on an annual basis.

I request that 'historical pre-project information' about the Lower Columbia and Lower Snake
Rivers be made a legitimate part of the current Regional Discussions about these two Rivers.

Very respectfully,

Gene R Spangrude
Walla Walla, WA
 






































































